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Geneva, 19 January 2021

Mauritania
Mr. Vice-President,

The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of Mauritania on the occasion of the third cycle of the Universal Periodic Review.

My Delegation acknowledges the establishment of several new judicial institutions, including three criminal courts specializing in the fight against slavery and one focussed on addressing corruption.
My Delegation also recognizes the efforts made by the the National Human Rights Commission to promote and protect the human rights of women and to combat all forms of violence and female genital mutilation.
My Delegation would like to present the following recommendations:

1. 
To continue efforts to eliminate forced marriage and child marriage and to put an end to forced child labour with an aim of guaranteeing access to a complete and quality education for all children in Mauritania.
2. 
To ensure the freedom of expression of all religious groups and to cease the practice of rescinding citizenship from Christian converts.
3. 
To combat trafficking in persons by raising awareness of it, documenting the phenomenon and improving the legal framework, as well as by ensuring that all offenders are prosecuted in court, while protecting and assisting victims through social reintegration and voluntary return.
4. 
To ensure the protection of the human rights of migrants, with a particular regard to the situation of migrant women irregularly employed as domestic workers, who are particularly susceptible to exploitation and to prostitution.
5. 
To prioritize the promotion of food security and the intensification of the fight against malnutrition, especially among women and children.

Thank you, Mr. Vice-President.

